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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


                                                                    November 25, 2015
Docket No. A-2010-2192731
      Utility Code: 1112564
MICHAEL A GRUIN

STEVENS AND LEE FOR

AP GAS & ELECTRIC (PA) LLC

17 NORTH SECOND STREET 16TH FLOOR

HARRISBURG PA  17101
Re:
Bonding/Security Reduction for Electric Generation Suppliers
Dear Mr. Gruin:

On August 8, 2014, AP Gas & Electric (PA), LLC (APG&E) filed a bond reduction petition to reduce its bond with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission from 10% to 5% of APG&E’s most recent twelve (12) months of revenue pursuant to the Commission’s Order entered July 24, 2014, at Docket No. M-2013-2393141.  

On April 1, 2015, Commission staff sent an emailed data request.  The data request asked for APG&E to submit a Tax Status Certificate from the Department of Revenue.  Staff made several attempts to contact the Company for status updates on the data request answers.  To date, the Company has not provided the information requested.
On October 10, 2014, APG&E was sent by certified mail, a Secretarial Letter that sought a reply to the original April 1, 2015 inquiry. The Secretarial Letter stated that failure to respond may result in the bond reduction petition being denied. To date, the Company has not responded.
On November 12, 2015, APG&E submitted a request for an additional 45 days to answer the data request.  APG&E claimed that it has been attempting to get a Tax Status Certificate from the Department of Revenue since March of 2015.
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Due to the length of time and unresponsiveness, APG&E’s petition for a bond reduction is hereby denied, without prejudice.  In accordance with 52 Pa. Code 5.44, this staff action will be deemed to be the final action of the Commission unless an appeal of staff action is filed with the Secretary of the Commission within 20 days of the date on this notice. 







Sincerely,








Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary

cc:  Jeff McCracken, TUS
